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Greetings Dear Pastor: 
Hard to believe we are already a month into

the new year, seems like it was just
Christmas. God is blessing the work here in

Pran Buri, Thailand. We have had many
saved this month and one baptized. A lady

that my daughter won to Christ at the end of
December came last week and followed the

Lord in believer’s baptism.

We were so happy to have Pastor Jonathan
Painter from Lincoln Baptist Church come

and visit us this month for ten days. He
comes out about every 18 months and
evaluates the work that is going on in
Thailand.  Our home church is greatly
invested in it’s church plants and we as

missionaries appreciate that. We also love
the visits because our pastor is also our son.
He made a video for our home church about

his trip and we are going to use that as our
update video this month. Please enjoy!

 
Please continue to pray for us to get a new

Thai translator/pastor. We will need this for
our long term goal of chartering this church.
We had hoped we would be near chartering

this church in 2025, but when we lost our
Thai national we have been greatly set back.

Hopefully, God will provide soon.

Missionary Todd Painter 

This is Pii Eak (pronounced Egg)
who is our Songthaew driver and

usher. He is pictured here with
his wife and two granddaughters.
He has been saved since July 22,
2023. He is faithful to everything.

His wife needs Christ, she has
heard the Gospel, but not ready

to accept yet. Please pray for her.

We had another new Chinese visitor
pictured in the white shirt. His name
is Charles and he is fluent in English.

He is not saved, but listens and
thinks about it. We have many

Chinese coming in our vehicle every
week. Please pray for Charles to
trust Christ, he could become a

great tool for Christ!
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This is a picture of our Pastor giving
the Gospel to a Burmese lady at her

home nearby our church. Our
pastor is also our son and we were
glad to have him come and visit the
work with us for ten days. This was

his third visit to Thailand and his
second to this mission church since

we started it in July 2023.    


